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April 22, 2005

 Room 2205, 1:00 p.m.
Present:
Kevin Ankoviak, Jeff Baker, Dale Boercker, Neal Ely, Judy Hanson,

Ralph Kindred, Pamela Luster, Amber Machamer, Stuart McElderry, 

Don Milanese, Sylvia Rodriguez, Birgitte Ryslinge, Michael Sato, 

Angella VenJohn

Absent:
Bob Kratochvil, Philip Manwell

Guest:
Melissa Korber
1.
CALL TO ORDER

Dr. McElderry called the meeting to order at 1:05 p.m.

2.
APPROVAL OF APRIL 8, 2005 MINUTES


There was a motion to approve the minutes of April 8, 2005 as written.


Motion:
To approve the minutes of April 8, 2005.


MSC:
Neal Ely/Pamela Luster




Unanimous

3.
SET AGENDA

Agenda was set.    

4.
FTES UPDATE


Mr. Milanese reported there has been no significant change since the last report on April 8.  There has been an increase of one (1) FTEF making a total of 463 WSCH/FTEF for Spring 2005.  Chabot’s WSCH/FTEF for Spring 2005 is 466 and FTEF is 289.76.  For Spring 2005, LPC’s FTES is approximately 2,665, which includes 135 non-credits.  A handout was provided highlighting the Chabot/LPC Earned FTES Comparison from 1995-96 to 2003-04.

5.  
MASS COMMUNICATION DISCIPLINE PLAN 


Dr. McElderry read the motion from the March 18, 2005 minutes.  Dean Ryslinge was asked to comment and noted last fall when the discipline plans were being submitted; this committee inquired if any problems or questions had arisen regarding the discipline plans.  Dean Ryslinge indicated at the time she did acknowledge Mass Communication as an issue.  In late December Dean Ryslinge met with Ms. Korber to discuss the discipline plan, it had been detected earlier in the Fall there was an issue in the faculty contract which affected the Mass Communication program; specifically there was a concern regarding FTEF.  


Dean Ryslinge reported at the time Ms. Korber was informed of the contract issue however, there was no indication of any interest by Ms. Korber in changing the discipline plan.  


In an effort to move the process forward and keep committee members informed, Dean Ryslinge presented the information to this committee in February.  Dean Ryslinge indicated she is very supportive of the newspaper and her sense is “we might be able to get to where we need to go”.    It was noted it is preferred this be accomplished internally and the changes be made in a gradual way over time, a transitional process.   It was proposed that in the fall (2005); there be a reduction by 25%, and by the remaining spring (2006); reduce by another 25%, in an effort to move toward compliance with the contract by fall 2006.


Ms. Korber reported her biggest concern is the integrity of this committee.  She was not made aware of any “red flags” in the discipline plan originally.  It is a trust issue; it makes for difficulty in future planning especially if she cannot rely on the information being provided by this committee and her dean.  She noted the newspaper is a unique plan and she had re-written the curriculum.  The committee was asked to think about this; from a planning perspective she needs to know where to proceed from here.  She is concerned this has “hurt” the entire process and to her knowledge, Speech did not appear to be in compliance with the contract, Dean Ryslinge clarified there is one (1) additional CAH for speech, specifically forensics.  


A brief discussion ensued pertaining to the enrollment numbers and capacity for Mass Communication/Newspaper.  For the newspaper, 7-15 students enrolled.  It was noted a single section has a capacity of 20 students, a double 40.  Dean Ryslinge noted we have a long way to go in filling one section.  Ms. Korber clarified there are only 13 workstations in the room, making it difficult to get 20 individuals in, let alone 30.   Ms. VenJohn inquired if we are being asked for a section reduction.  Dean Ryslinge reported two sections of MCOM 14 and MCOM 15 have been being offered.


Ms. Boercker noted this is an issue of integrity of the discipline plan.  The precedent this sets concerns her.  Dr. Ely noted a large percentage of the discipline plans do not require changes.  We should have the flexibility to make changes or add to it.  In reality changes occur and we need to have the ability to respond to it.  Ms. Korber indicated she believed it to be a process issue and she is concerned there is the appearance of a unilateral decision from the beginning.  Mr. Ankoviak reported his concern was that Ms. Korber was not invited to present her plan to the committee as the Biology Department had been.  Dr. McElderry reported he has reviewed the contract and the language is vague however, the purpose of this committee is to make recommendations only.  


Dr. McElderry asked for a motion to accept the motion of March 18, 2005 with one change, to accept graduated changes to the discipline plan over time as outlined by Dean Ryslinge in order to bring the discipline plan in compliance with the contract by Fall 2006.


Motion:
To accept the motion of March 18, 2005 with one change.  To accept graduated changes to the discipline plan over time as outlined by Dean Ryslinge in order to bring the discipline plan into compliance with the contract by Fall 2006.    




Favor: 5




Opposed: 3




Abstentions: 0




Motion carried


President Halliday reported she has met with Dean Ryslinge and Ms. Korber regarding a transitional plan.  She is optimistic they will be able to design a plan which meets the needs of all involved but yet will be able to come into compliance with the contract for fall 2006.  

 6.
ENROLLMENT DISTRIBUTION MODEL – 2001 THROUGH BUILDOUT


Several weeks ago President Halliday presented information on the enrollment distribution model.  At the time it was requested this committee review the handouts and information to be able to make a recommendation.  Today, President Halliday briefly discussed the issue and noted two main issues, which need to be addressed.  First, what is responsible growth and secondly, what should that factor be?  She reminded everyone we currently are at 60/40 with regards to distribution of growth dollars.  


Dean Ely noted he favors a 3-year plan.  The ILC will generate more FTES and to limit ourselves to 60% would not be favorable.  Mr. Milanese noted that with non-credit, we would grow approximately 200 FTEF from last year or about 3.3%.  President Halliday reported this is all dictated by what the state gives us.  Currently she believes we are at status quo or below.  To give an idea of the numbers we are talking about, if LPC went with an 80/20-growth scenario at 3%, we will have to grow 600+ FTEF in one year.  Therefore, a reasonable level of growth needs to be determined.   How can LPC grow more rapidly but have Chabot reflect some of that growth.  Chabot needs to be kept “healthy”.    


When looking at 70/30-growth scenario at 3%, LPC will need to grow 540+ FTEF annually.   President Halliday noted the state projected 1.9% growth and 3.9% COLA for next year.  There is also the issue of having to have rented space off campus while the gym is being built.  For this reason, we may not see much more growth dollars above the states projected 1.9%.  Chabot is expecting us to go into 90/10 growth, which is not feasible at this time.  The goal is to have greater communication with our Chabot counterparts.  


President Halliday suggested a 70/30-growth, two or three-year plan, at which time it can be revisited after more buildings have been built out.  It needs to be determined where more growth will be seen.  President Halliday would like this committee to review this and formulate a recommendation.  Ms. Boercker indicated this requires a balancing act, as we need to keep in mind Tri-Valley growth and demographics.   There is also growth potential with the ILC.  Dean Ryslinge stated it might be useful if the committee gains more detailed numbers and takes a look at what each program can generate.  President Halliday noted the other side of 


Growth is new students.  We need to grow quality wise as well as quantity wise.  We need to take a look at our programs and formulate projections.  


There was discussion and Dr. McElderry noted there appeared to be favor for President Halliday’s suggestion of a 70/30, 3-year growth plan.  By consensus, the committee agreed this would be the most reasonable option.  

7.
GOOD OF THE ORDER


The May 13 meeting has been moved to May 20.  It will be the last semester meeting and will feature discussion of summer numbers.


Ms. Boercker announced the co-chairs for this committee next year will be Michael Sato and herself.  


There was brief discussion about changing the meeting time next year.  The committee’s preference was to set the time from 2 p.m. to 4 p.m.    Ms. Luster suggested setting the time for 2 hours however, an effort should be made to keep them to 1 ½ hour in length.  

8.
ADJOURNMENT


Dr. McElderry adjourned the meeting at 2:10 p.m. 
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